JAMES RENNIE BEQUEST


REPORT ON EXPEDITION/PROJECT/CONFERENCE
	Expedition/Project/ Conference Title:
	iGEM Giant Jamboree 

	Travel Dates:
	From 08-November-2017 to 17-November-2017

	Location:
	Boston, Massachusetts, USA

	Group member(s):
	José Cabezas Caballero, Nuoya Chen and Hellena Scullion

	Aims:
	To present our results from our research project developped during the summer, which focused on creating a molecular toolkit for site-specific recombination.

	
	

	
	

	OUTCOME (not less than 300 words):-


The International Genetically Engineered Machine Competition (iGEM) is a worldwide synthetic biology competition. Interdisciplinary teams develop a research project over the summer and share their results in the Giant Jamboree, a conference that takes place in Autumn in Boston. In 2018, over 5000 people from 310 different teams took place in this competition.

I was a member of the University of Edinburgh's undergraduate team. We decided to develop a modular toolkit for site-specific recombination. Our team, composed of 10 undergraduate students from different academic backgrounds worked in the laboratory from June to September full time and continued to work on our project during term-time until the conference took place in November.

iGEM is a great opportunity for undergraduate students to create an independent research project from scratch over the summer, with the aid of professors from the university. It provided great skills needed for a career in research, both inside and outside the laboratory. We explored different possible project ideas and then designed the experiments. In addition, we applied for different sources of funding and had to prepare multiple presentations before the conference. For instance, we gave presentations about our projects for different academic societies and at the university open day.

The conference took place from the 8th until the 14th of November and we gave a presentation about our project and presented our poster to several judges. In addition, we had the opportunity to attend other team's presentations and posters. It was a great opportunity to network and learn about a great range of different fields through other teams projects. We were awarded a gold medal and we were nominated for the best measurement project.

I would like to thank the university for awarding us the James Rennie Bequest travel fund, which allowed us to travel to Boston to the Giant Jamboree.
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